ARI

Message

From: Leo Longo [/O=AIRD & BERLIS/OU=ABDOMAIN/CN=RECIPIENTS/CN=LLONGO]
Sent: 3/5/2012 5:14:27 PM

To: Corrine Kennedy [/O=AIRD & BERLIS/OU=ABDOMAIN/cn=Recipients/cn=ckennedy]
cC: Ron Clark [/O=AIRD & BERLIS/OU=ABDOMAIN/cn=Recipients/cn=rclark]

Subject: RE: Collingwood - update

Attachments: WSComparison_#11759710v7_cm_ - Working Capital Write Up Schedule (Schedule C to SPA)-#11759710v8_cm_.pdf

From: Corrine Kennedy

Sent: March 5, 2012 11:29 AM
To: Leo Longo

Cc: Ron Clark

Subject: Collingwood - update

Leo — | am expecting an email shortly from John Rockx of KPMG, who has been doing the financial end of this
deal, who will be explaining that the newly circulated financials for the Collus entities show lower numbers than
expected and, accordingly, the dividend declared up to the down will be significantly less than the original
$5.6M that was expected originally. Though the parties had a sense it would be lower and was getting lower
as the deal went on, | think they are surprised by the number.

The email | will forward to you once received will give more information and | would appreciate it if you would
wait for that email before moving on it (it will have more information than | have or am certain about right now)
but | wanted to make sure you had some context when it came so you could appropriately brief the Mayor as
necessary.

Also, a side letter to be issued by the Town (and signed by the Mayor and Clerk) was negotiated on Friday and
will have to be signed today if at all possible. | have attached it for your reference and will also ask Ed to follow
up on getting that signature.

Thanks very much Leo,
Corrine

Lorrine . nenneay, MA,, LL.B.
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